
Service Committee Minutes 
 
Honorable Council 
City of Newark, Ohio 
December 13, 2016 
 
The Service Committee met in Council Chambers on Monday December 12, 2016 following the 
Finance Committee with these members in attendance: 
 
Jeff Rath      Carol Floyd 
Bill Cost Jr.      Ryan Bubb 
Mark Fraizer 
           

We wish to report: 
 
 

1. Resolution No. 16-101 a Final Resolution cooperating with ODOT in carrying out the LIC-

CR125-02.10 project which is a resurfacing project on North 21st Street from Granville 

Road to State Route 13 (Mt. Vernon Road) was considered. 

 

Brian Morehead- this is our final legislation with our share of the funding included to be 

paid towards the resurfacing of North 21st Street from Granville Road up to State Route 

13 which is planned for next summer. Our share of the funds is $254,410.00. There is 

almost 2 million dollars of Federal funding in the project. This is standard final legislation 

that comes from ODOT that you have seen on other projects and I believe that it has the 

emergency clause to be able to be passed at the next Council meeting in order to get it 

back to ODOT by December 30th.   

Motion by Mrs. Floyd to send to full Council, second by Mr. Fraizer 

Mr. Bubb- I just wanted to point out that Mr. Cost noticed there is a typo in there, a 4 

needs to be taken out.  

Mr. Fraizer- as far as the remaining balance in the License Plate Permissive Tax, do we 

have money left over after this allocation?  

Brian Morehead- the next project will pretty much use up the remainder balance for the 

rest of the year. 

Motion passed by a vote of 5-0. 

 

2. Resolution No. 16-103 a Final Resolution cooperating with ODOT in the addition of turn 

lane at the SR 16 eastbound off ramp at the Church Street exit (ramp C, ramp 45054), 

lying within the City of Newark was discussed.- LATE ITEM 

 



Brian Morehead- this is a late that came about 15 minutes after Autumn sent out the 

agendas for the meeting so my understanding is that this can be read at the next 

meeting but not passed until the following meeting which would be fine because ODOT 

doesn’t need the documents back until January 13th. It is a project that we have been 

working on for a year or so to widen that eastbound off ramp from State Route 16 at 

West Church Street and Country Club Drive intersection. We get a lot of back up 

especially when OSU Newark begins sessions and this will help move the traffic through 

that intersection a little easier.   

     Motion by Mr. Bubb to send to full Council, second by Mr. Fraizer 
     Mr. Fraizer- is it the whole intersection that we are trying to improve not just the turn    
     lane? 
     Brian Morehead- it is the ramp itself. The lanes on Church Street are appropriate. It is  
     the off ramp that will be widened, you will have two lanes.   
     Motion passed by a vote of 5-0.    

 

 

 

Jeff Rath, Chair 

 

 


